ROOM 1133 HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING

RHODE ISLAND OFFICE: 200 CUSTOMHOUSE BLDG. PROVIDENCE 3, R. I.

Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, D. C.

September 8, 1959

Dear Friend,

Thank you for your recent communication.

Needless to say I was very pleased to know of your interest in legislation proposing an increase in the Federal minimum wage to \$1.25 an hour, and thank you for sending me the expression of your views. You may be sure that I am in full agreement with the position you have taken on this matter.

During the past several Congresses I have introduced similar legislation for increasing the minimum wage and again this year have a bill under consideration by the Committee on Education and Labor of the House of Representatives. I'm hopeful that during the present Congress we may be successful in securing passage of such a bill.

With kindest regards,

Sincerely,

John E. Fogarty

Member of Congress